Town of Alto
Regular Meeting
June 08, 2021
Minutes

Those in attendance:

Audrey Turner, Mayor
Eddie Palmer, Pro-tem
Carolyn Cabe, Council Post 1
James Turner, Counil Post 2
Allen Fox, Council Post 3

PJ Huggins, Council Post 5
Josh Ivey, Chief of Police
Lisa Turner, CFO

Penny Rogers, Town Clerk

The Town Officials had a work session beginning at 6:30pm in which CFO Lisa
Turner went over the software handout comparisons. She has a conference with
two more companies and then a decision can be made. The 2020 Audit should be
finished in mid July. Officials then went into the regular council meeting at 7pm.
The meeting was called to order by Mayor Audrey Turner. The invocation was
delivered by Eddie Palmer followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

The agenda was presented to the Council for approval. Councilwoman Carolyn
Cabe made a motion to approve the agenda. Councilman James Turner seconded
the motion. Approved by all.

The minutes of the May 11, 2021 meeting were presented for approval. Pro-tem
Eddie Palmer made a motion to accept the minutes. Councilman Allen Fox
seconded the motion. Approved by all.

New Business:

Councilwoman PJ Huggins made a motion to table the software until more
information from the last two companies are in. Pro-tem Eddie Palmer seconded
the motion. Approved by all.

Councilman Allen Fox made a motion to table the GMA Retirement Program
until the July meeting. Councilman James Turner seconded the motion.
Approved by all.

Pro-tem Eddie Palmer made a motion to approve the Evaluation/Merit Bonuses.
Councilwoman Carolyn Cabe seconded the motion. Approved by all.
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0Old Business: None

Recommendations from Officers, Departments, and Attorneys:

Mayor Turner updated the Officials on the current projects: Southgate is
waiting on EPD; FEMA should be coming in soon in which will help pay for
Summit and Blalock; Generator pads are poured, just waiting on the generators to
come in, deadline should be met. LMIG just came in.

Chief Josh Ivey presented the monthly totals for the police department.

Public comments: None

Councilwoman Carolyn Cabe made a motion to adjourn the meeting.
Councilman Allen Fox seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 7:17pm.
Approved by all.

Respectfully submitted by:

@MW-QQO Rg‘s
Penny Kogers
Town Clerk




